

Practice Field: Keystone Park, 17928 Gunn Hwy, Odessa, FL 33556

Mailing Address: P.O. Box 396, Odessa, FL 33556

GAME DAY INFO:

Dolphins VS Bills (Visitor)

WHEN: Friday, March 24th

WHERE: Skyway Rogers (Grass Field to the right of the concession stand)

Note: At the Skyway fields, there is a yellow plastic covering over the top of the fence in front of the stands. This indicates where NOT to stand or lean-so as not to block the view of those people in the stands....please represent the Bills well and do not stop at the yellow marked area! Thank you!

ADDRESS of FIELD: 3901 George Road, Tampa FL 33634 WHO: Midget Game: 8:30PM & Varsity Game: 9:30PM

ADMISSION PRICE: AGE 15 AND OVER \$3

(YOUR SQUAD COACH WILL SEND OUT DETAILED COMMUNICATIONS ABOUT GAME DAY)

SCOREBOARD FROM PRIOR WEEK'S GAME:

(Bills vs Packers) Midget Game: 42-0/Win Varsity Game: 35-6/Win (Bills vs Leopards) Midget Game: 0-6/Loss Varsity Game: 6-0/Win

For the full Spring schedule go to:



SPRING TACKLE FOOTBALL GAMES ARE SHORTER
RUNNING CLOCK * 2-20 MINUTE HALVES * 1 TIMEOUT PER HALF * SHORT HALFTIME

NOTES FROM OUR ATHLETIC DIRECTOR(AD):

PARENTS-YOU ALL DID A GREAT JOB ON THIS last week! THANK YOU VERY MUCH! Coach Juan

We thank you for your assistance on this at all future games as well. No one can be anywhere on the field during games unless they are a registered player or a registered coach or junior coach or a board member with a TBYFL badge! Those with badges that are allowed on the field have had background checks and are fully registered with the TBYFL organization. Not only can our organization get fined for this, but more importantly, it is for the safety of our players that only coaches/junior coaches/board members be anywhere on the field during game time.

WEEKLY NEWSLETTER

FROM THE DESK OF THE KEYSTONE BILLS BOARD MEMBERS:

Due to the generosity of strangers, we have received numerous donations of shelving and clothing racks to help build out the rest of the board room and concession stand area. Big SHOUT-OUT to our Equipment Manager Dave Cruz and Coach Stretch Chevres for running around picking up donated items and installing items for us. Although we still have a lot of work to do, we are seeing some great progress! We are still in need af some items like, tall book shelves and storage bins, if anyone has some to donate.

UPCOMING EVENTS:

Tailgate Tuesday for Spring: We are having a tailgate after practice every Tuesday for both teams. Parents, please take this opportunity to come a little early for pickup and socialize with the team parents and coaches. Please reach to your team parents/coaches and offer to bring items for the tailgate and please don't forget to offer to help clean up at the end. Everyones efforts are greatly appreciated for cooking and chipping in! We couldn't do this for the boys without all of your support.

Award Pick Up: Last chance to pick up your child's award from the 2016 season. These awards can be picked up at the board room from 6:30-8:00pm on Mondays & Tuesdays until 4/11/17!

Fall Registration: 2017 Fall Season for cheerleading and football has begun! You can register online at www.keystonebills.com OR come by the field on Monday and Tuesday nights between 6:30 and 8:00PM. Slots always fill up quickly!

Volunteer Sign Ups for Fall: We have many committee chair and support positions open. There are signup sheets in the board room OR you can reach to KathleenGerstner@hotmail.com for more details. Board members & coaches are made up of 100% volunteers-we need more help!

Sponsorship Opportunities are NOW AVAILABLE: Take advantage of this great opportunity to market/promote your local business. Ask for details by texting Kathleen Gerstner, Bills VP of Administration at 954-650-6346.

IMPORTANT LINKS:

www.keystonebills.com TBYFL **KEYSTONE BILLS ON FACEBOOK**

Board of Directors:

Juan Long, Athletic Director(AD) *813-484-8185* <u>ilong59@cs.com</u>

Donald Beach, Asst. AD *813-919-8251* <u>keystonebills.asst.ad@gmail.com</u>

Kathleen Gerstner, VP of Administration * 954-650-6346 * <u>kathleengerstner@hotmail.com</u>

Marcy Kubel, Treasurer *813-376-9860* <u>ikubel@tampabay.rr.com</u>

Conrad Rhoden, Secretary *813-495-1621* <u>teamrhoden6@gmail.com</u>

Summer Cruz, Registrar *813-763-1729* cruzfamdskk@yahoo.com

Kelly Cortez, Cheer Coordinator *813-965-0153* <u>k.cortes@live.com</u>

Dave Cruz, Equipment Manager *813-716-2016* <u>dcruz@2ndlook.net</u>

Rose Beach, Communications Director *813-849-8866* rose.m.beach@gmail.co

WEEKLY NEWSLETTER

OUR SPONSORS ROCK!

These fine organizations make what we do possible. Please show your support to these amazing sponsors and thank them for their commitment to our organization. Contact Kathleengerstner@hotmail.com if you are Interested in becoming a sponsor?













Please pay it forward by supporting our generous sponsors!

ProGrass	813-777-7677	www.prograssturf.com
TBC Baseball Performance Center	813-448-1515	www.tampabattingcage.com
Ecycle Florida	813-463-0079	www.ecycleflorida.com
TPC Tampa & Cuatro Restaurant	813-949-0090	www.cuatrotampa.com
D1 Sports Training	813-530-2081	www.d1sportstraining.com
DJ Chris Koumas	631-766-5539	c.koumas@gmail.com
Dot's Nice Graphics!	813-727-6767	Dorwalsh@gmail.com
Kids R Kids	813-926-5437	www.kidsrkids.com

OUR WISH LIST:

We are only able to serve the youth in our organization through the generous support of the parents and local sponsors. These donations allow us to support the organization and give kids the opportunity to thrive within a positive team environment. Since our organization relies heavily on the generosity of individuals & companies (like you & yours) we have a wish-list.

Some of the ways we could benefit from your support are:

- Sponsorships CONTACT Kathleen Gerstner 954-650-6346
- Monetary Donations/Gift Cards or Services
- Donations of the following:
 - o Plumbing & Service For Sinks & Bathroom
 - Golf Cart
 - o 50 chairs(folding type- for the board room for FB players to watch film)
 - Large Storage Bins and XLarge Garbage Bags
 - Dolly
 - o 2 tall bookshelves for the cheer area
 - Brackets to hold shelves for trophies

We are also open to any suggestions you may have in regards to making a sponsorship work for both you & your business and for us. Thank you in advance for your generosity!

3/24/17 SPRING NEWSLETTER WK3